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In this newsletter

★ Find out about the Inclusion 
Summit 2019

★ The launch of the new local 
offer website

★ How you can sign up to the 
disability register

★ And much more





SEND Local Offer: Rethink, Refresh, Reboot

  Why not sign up?

The Local Offer brings 
together information about 

services for children and 
young people (0-25)with 

Special Educational Needs and 
Disabilities (SEND) and their 
families, helping you to see 

what services are available and 
how to access them.

http://rbwm.afcinfo.org.uk/website_users/sign_up
http://www.rbwm.afcinfo.org.uk/local_offer


Disability Register: Sign up
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The Max Card: What is it?
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http://mymaxcard.co.uk
http://mymaxcard.co.uk


Inclusion Mark: A way forward
In September 2018 we began the task of creating an Inclusion Mark which 

would enable schools to demonstrate their commitment to the Inclusion 

Charter through having their inclusive practice recognised and celebrated. 

This would support families (and children and young people) when deciding 

which school to choose for their child’s education. This is such an important 

decision and one which all parents take seriously, but particularly important 

if your child has a special educational need.

The schools are asked to complete the audit tool 

and we also ask that a range of activities take 

place on the day that we visit. These include 

talking to young people about their school and 

gauging the views of the parents / carers about 

their experience of the school; crucial to the 

whole process. In addition, we ask to meet the 

SEND governor, headteacher and a range of other 

staff. We observe lessons, particularly those in 

which there are children with Education Health 

and Care Plans to ensure that “reasonable 

adjustments” are being made and that all pupils 

are able to access the lesson and make progress. 

The trial has already provided an invaluable 

insight to ensure that the process is as robust as 

we want it to be. By the end of the term we will 

be in a position to launch the accreditation 

process and we already have a secondary school 

who wants us to visit next term to allow then to 

achieve the Mark.

Why we didn’t buy into an existing franchise?

1. It is expensive, school budgets are under real 

pressure

2. There would be no opportunity for the 

professional development. Professionals will visit 

the schools but not RBWM staff which we have 

already seen the benefit of.

We are looking forward to the launch and getting 

the process started.

Helen Huntley | SEND Consultant

 

Since then, a group of Headteachers and 

SENCo’s have met to create an audit tool 

which supports this process. The focus has 

been on the leadership of inclusion: the 

leadership shown by Governors. 

Headteachers, SENCos, teaching and support 

staff, families and carers and of course, 

children and young people. The school 

completes the audit which would then be 

used as evidence of their inclusive practice 

through an accreditation process.

It was decided that the accrediting panel 

created to support this, would be made up of 

a Local Authority (LA) representative, and 

importantly, a Headteacher and SENCo from 

a local school. As well as supporting the 

accreditation process, this would provide 

great Continuing Professional Development 

for these staff. The opportunity to share 

outstanding inclusive practice across schools 

in the Borough was seen to be an important 

element of the accreditation process. The 

Headteacher and SENCo could vary from one 

Panel to the next, but the LA representative 

involved would be the same person, ensuring 

a level of consistency and moderation.

We trialled what we had created in a couple 

of schools this term before it is “going live” 

during the 2019/20 academic year.

We visited a secondary school last month and 

are going into a primary school later in June.



Updates: Preparing for Adulthood & Early Years

The Preparing for Adulthood team have a summer transition 

scheme they are running for young people who are going to college 

but have high anxiety. This is in conjunction with other Achieving for 

Children teams within the borough, such as the Well-being Service, 

Educational Psychology Service and Youth Services.

The Transition event for young people and their parents/carers is 

planned to be held on October 10th at the Town Hall. There will be a 

number of colleges, support agencies and other professionals 

attending to provide information about education/employment, 

health, community inclusion and independent living. More 

information will come out in the near future.

If you would like more information you can contact the Preparing for 

Adulthood team via email: CYPDS@achievingforchildren.org.uk or 

Call: 01628 686878

The Early Years SEND team is available to support settings who 

educate 2 – 4 year olds with all SEND related matters. This year we 

have supported over 80 children providing practitioners with 

individualised strategies to help them to access the Early Years 

curriculum successfully and at a developmentally appropriate level. 

45 children have also been allocated Early Years inclusion funding to 

help meet their individual needs. This funding has been used, for 

example, to fund the purchase of sensory resources, individual 

training sessions, speech and language therapy sessions and staff 

time to carry out interventions such as the Attention Autism 

programme and Lego therapy.

The team also organised a highly successful conference on 

Wednesday 5th June for 50 Early Years practitioners from Private, 

Voluntary and Independent settings and maintained Nursery classes 

across Ascot, Windsor and Maidenhead. There was a range of 

diverse workshops on offer including working with parents, smooth 

transitions for children with ASC and meditation. Other agencies 

such as SHINE and Parenting Special Children contributed to these. 

Feedback was wholly positive with evaluations commenting on how 

planning first for children with SEND will benefit the provision for all 

children alongside  managing challenging behaviours.

Contact the Early Years team: Call 01628 682961 or Email: 

rbwm.earlyyears-childcare@achievingforchildren.org.uk

I

mailto:CYPDS@achievingforchildren.org.uk
mailto:rbwm.earlyyears-childcare@achievingforchildren.org.uk


Meet the staff
Paola Connolly |  0-16 EHCP Manager

Christina Hall |  EHCP Assessment Coordinator



Health: SEND Participation Event

SEND Participation Event 

Tuesday 22nd October 2019 10am - 2pm @ 
SportsAble, Braywick Road, Maidenhead SL6 1BN



About Date Time
Inclusive Thai Chai Martial Arts Taster - SportsAble. Call: 
01628 627690

28th June 11am - 12pm

Pokemon Club at BCA College - The Autism Group
Call: 07454 375071

6th July & 3rd August 2pm - 4.30pm

Woodland Wildlife Maize Maze - Buckleberry Park 
Call:0118 971 4002

20th July 10am - 10pm

Camp Mohawk we will be open to families on most days 
between 20th July and 1st September. Families need to 
register with us to use our service, and most visits need to 
be booked in advance. Families need to contact us before 
planning a visit: Tel 0118 940 4045. email 
kate.kent@campmohawk.org.uk

20th July - 1st 
September

-

Storytelling - Norden Farm. Call: 01628 788997 25th July - 24th August 11am - 1.30pm

Arts and Crafts Session -  Norden Farm. Call: 01628 
788997

25-26 July 45 minute 
sessions

Summer Holiday Groups - Drop in at Larchfield Children’s 
Centre. Call: 01628 685642

27th July - 19th August 11am - 3pm

Fun Day - Thames Valley Adventure Playground. Call: 
01628 628599

3rd August 2019 11am - 3pm

Sam And Mark On The Road Show - Norden Farm. Call: 
01628 788997

12th August 2pm

Family Fun Day - Riverside Children’s Centre. Call: 01628 
685642

20th August 11am - 3pm

Family Fun Day - Manor Children’s Centre. Call: 01753 
582564

21st  August 11am - 3pm

TapFest Music Day - Thames Valley Adventure Playground. 
Call: 01628 628599

24th August 10am - 3.30pm

Summer activities around RBWM

RBWM AfC Youth Service, will be releasing their 
summer activity schedule in July. You will be able to 
find it on their brand new young people website 
rbwm.afcinfo.org.uk/young_people.

https://rbwm.afcinfo.org.uk/young_people


If you would like to provide feedback on 
this local area newsletter edition email

local.offer@achievingforchildren.org.uk


